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CALENDAR TERM 4 PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 
This is our final newsletter for 2020 as we wrap up a very unusual, 
challenging and busy year.  Covid-19 placed new and difficult 
restrictions upon our school community which brought challenges 
for our students, teaching staff, parents and carers.  I have been 
very grateful to our amazing teaching staff who have worked 
tirelessly to ensure our students were well supported in their 
online learning through the initial stages of COVID-19 and later on 
throughout the ever-changing environment here at school.   Our 
students have had a challenging year and missed a few activities 
at school due to COVID-19 but I would like to focus on what they 
have gained.   
 
Year 6 had a wonderful Fun Day last week.  What a wonderful way 
to end your primary school years with a jumping castle and 
throwing water on the principal!  Year 6 have also been working 
with Lani on an art installation for the new toilet block, facing the 
playground space. They have painted an image of themselves 
using cartooning techniques onto paintbrushes. It is going to look 
amazing.  

 
This week we also farewell Assistant Principal Mrs Sutherland who 
is moving to a school closer to home. She has been an invaluable 
member of the executive team who we will miss. We wish her all 
the best fort the future. 
 
Our students have learned invaluable life lessons about change 
and how to cope with their ever-changing world.  These changes 
have forced students to rethink their learning strategies and how 
to do things differently when working online.  They have learned 
to plan their work out when working online, to focus and ‘get on 
with it’ to get the work done.   It was a stressful year for our 
students but all of these changes have contributed to their 
resilience and given them other skills they might not have 
otherwise learned. The upside was that we all had more time with 
our families.   
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DECEMBER 

WEEK 10  

Mon 14 Picnic Day at school – students & staff 

 Kindergarten Graduation 

 Three Swimming Carnival notes due 
(Yr 3-6 2021) 

Wed 16 Year 6 Assembly via zoom 

 Last day of term for students & staff 

 

JANUARY 2021 

WEEK 1  

Fri 29 Years 1-6 students return to school 

 Kindy Best Start appointments 

 Canteen Open online orders by 8.30am 

 Uniform Shop Open - face to face sales 

 Last day to purchase Textbooks online 
from LJ Harper direct 

FEBRUARY 

WEEK 2  

Mon 1 Swimming Carnival (age turning 8+ 
students) 

 Kindy Best Start appointments  

 P&C Meeting 7pm 

Tues 2 Kindergarten students start school 

 Canteen Open online orders by 8.30am 

Thur 4 LJ Harper Textbook sale day (cash only 
– no change available) 

  

WEEK 3  

Wed 10 Uniform Shop Open – face to face 
sales 
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This will be a year that we all look back on and know that we 
coped with the challenges facing us and adapted to the 
difficult changes enforced upon us.  I would also like to 
thank our parents and carers for their support during online 
learning and ongoing co-operation with the unusual 
restrictions placed on our school community.  I have said it 
before but this year more than any other time, we are 
extremely lucky to have such a supportive school community 
at Pagewood PS.  

 
This Wednesday we will farewell our Year 6 students who are 
finishing their primary school years at Pagewood PS.  We are very 
proud of our Year 6 students and will miss them but we know that 
whatever they choose to do in life they will strive to do to the best 
of their ability as is the Pagewood way.  All of the teaching and 
office staff wish you the very best as you embark on your next 
learning journey in high school.  We know you will make lots of 
new friends, make the most of your opportunities and be 

successful in your future learning journey.  
 
Our student leaders for 2021 have been elected and were announced at our Stage 3 Presentation Day last week. 
Congratulations to our leaders for next year: 
 

Captains Scarlett Jonathan 

Prefects Mahlie 
Gabriel  

Madeleine 
Edric 

 
The Kindergarten Graduation ceremony today was attended by their teachers, the Assistant Principal Ms Best and 
myself.  They have developed so much over the past year and gained in their learning confidence.  Students were 
given a photo of themselves with their teachers holding their graduation certificate as a memento.  
 
I wish all of our students and their families a wonderful holiday season and a safe, restful break.   
 
Nicole Mayhew 
Principal 
 
HOUSE CAPTAINS & VICE CAPTAINS 

Congratulations to our house captains and vice captains for 2021.  These students will lead our students at the 
swimming carnival and other sporting events next year. 
 

House Captains Vice Captains 

Phillip Boy – Vaughn  
Girl – Erin  

Boy – Henry  
Girl – Jasmine  

Cook Boy – Stanislaw  
Girl – Mallory  

Boy – Kobe  
Girl – Sienna  

Macquarie Boy – Harry  
Girl – Estelle  

Boy – Revayah  
Girl – Ava  

Banks Boy – Archie  
Girl – Olivia  

Boy – Jazaedyn  
Girl – Charly  

 

CHANGE OF CIRCUMSTANCES 

If your circumstances have recently changed and your child/ren will NOT be returning to Pagewood PS next year can 

you please email the school pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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PAGEWOOD PS DEBATING CHALLENGE WORKSHOP  

Debating is an extracurricular activity offered by some Department of Education schools across NSW. It develops the 

21st Century learning skills of collaboration, critical thinking, communication and creativity. These skills prepare 

students to successfully navigate the future of their ever-changing world. Pagewood PS entered the Premier’s Debating 

Challenge for Year 5 and 6 students for the first time in 2018. This challenge is conducted by The Arts Unit of the NSW 

Department of Education. Our present Year 6 team came third overall in this knockout competition in the Sydney 

Region in 2018 and went on to compete in the 2019 state final as the overall winners of the Sydney Region. They 

should be extremely proud of their achievements as a team newly involved in debating. During 2020 the competition 

was considerably interrupted by COVID as all The Arts Unit competitions were.  One aspect of the competition includes 

a visit from the department’s most senior adjudicators and coaches to conduct workshops in local areas covering all 

things students need to know in primary debating including rebuttal, arguments, definitions and speakers’ roles. In 

addition, the students play a few relevant games and activities and have the opportunity to give a short debating 

speech and get some feedback.  

The staff at Pagewood PS organised a similar workshop on Monday 30 November 2020 for the entire day to replace 

The Arts Unit workshops. Year 4 and 5 students that show capable communication and collaboration skills and 

potential for debating were selected to attend. Our Year 6 debaters participated on the day as group leaders to mentor 

and coach the younger students. Congratulations to all our students who attended the day and contributed to our 

successful learning experience. 

 

CANTEEN 

The canteen will be taking its last orders for 2020 this Wednesday and re-opening on the first day Friday 29 January 

2021.  We’d like to take this opportunity to thank the Pagewood Road Public School Community for all of your 

support this very challenging year. 

  

We are happy to announce that we will be offering our full menu in 2021, and extending our days of service to four 

days, Tuesday through to Friday.  Please note, the cut off time for online orders will be 8.30am in the New Year, this 

is to assist our staff to ensure orders are prepared on time for your children. 

  

We’d like to wish you all a safe and prosperous festive season, and most enjoyable summer break.   

 

Stay safe. 

 

 From all of us at Anthony Catering 
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SWIMMING CARNIVAL 2021 
The Pagewood Public School Swimming Carnival for students turning 8+ in 2021 is set to go ahead at the beginning 
of next year on Monday, February 1st 2021.  
 
Although organisation has taken place, the continuation and format of this event is pending with consideration 
of changes to Covid-19 regulations that may come into place over the summer holidays. This includes consideration 
of parent attendees to the swimming carnival. Additional information regarding the running of the carnival will be 
sent out to the community at a later date, when up-to-date regulations regarding the 2021 school year are provided. 

A packet of information was sent home last week with your child. This packet includes a permission note, medical 
form and swimming competency form. In line with the 2021 school calendar, Monday, February 1st will be the 
second day of school for students.  

To ensure a smooth running of the carnival, all three of the mentioned notes must be returned to your child's 
current classroom teacher before this Wednesday.  

Thank you. 
Miss Erica Grisanti 
Swimming Carnival Coordinator  
 

2021 STUDENT TEXTBOOK ORDERS 
Student textbook packs for 2021 are now available to order online direct through LJ Harper until Friday 29 January 
2021.  Please do NOT pay via the school payments system (POP). 
 
Alternatively, payment can be made on the sale day Thursday 4 February 2021 by returning cash and the attached 
form on page 6 & 7.  If paying with cash please send correct money as change will NOT be available on the day and 
please remember to return the form as well. Textbook packs will be distributed at school to students who have paid 
on the sale day Thursday 4 February 2021. 
 

CHRISTMAS GIFTS 

As you know, due to COVID we cannot allow students to share food.  We ask that students do not bring candy canes, 
food or treats to school for Christmas or end of year, they are welcome to bring in cards for their friends and 
classmates. 
 
STAR CLUB VACATION CARE 

If you require vacation care for your child/ren please make a booking with Star Club direct.  More information can be 
found on pages 10-12. 
 

UNIFORM SHOP – ONLINE 

Our lovely parent volunteers will open the Uniform Shop on the first day back at school on Friday 29 January 2021 

for face to face sales and will then revert to every second Wednesday from Wednesday 10 February.  It would help if 

parents can arrive for face to face sales with their Order Form prepared to save time.  However you can still place an 

order online direct to ppsuniform@hotmail.com .  Order forms must be used for all purchases and emailed directly 

to ppsuniform@hotmail.com . 

 

Please note that our Uniform Order Form can be found on our website under Supporting our Students P&C, at the 

school office or use this link:  https://pagewood-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/parents--carers-and-

the-community/uniform-shop.html 

 

  

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:ppsuniform@hotmail.com
mailto:ppsuniform@hotmail.com
https://pagewood-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/parents--carers-and-the-community/uniform-shop.html
https://pagewood-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/supporting-our-students/parents--carers-and-the-community/uniform-shop.html
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BAND 2021 YEARS 2-5 

Directions in Music are now taking enrolments for beginner musicians to join the band in 2021.  Please see page 14 
for more details and email your forms directly to Directions in Music at info@directionsinmusic.com.au 
 
LOST PROPERTY 

At this time of year there are various items of lost property which can be found outside the K Blue classroom.  If your 

child/ren has lost property could they please check this tub. Please note that all uncollected clothing will be donated 

to the clothing pool at the end of the year and any uncollected lunchboxes will be disposed of. 

 

SCHOOL GUIDELINES FOR NEXT YEAR 

We are currently receiving draft planning guidelines regarding changes to the way we operate in 2021 and further 
information will be emailed to all families during the holidays. 

 

SCHOOL START DATE 2021 

Year 1-6 students will begin school on Friday 29 January. Kindergarten students will come to school for their 30 
minutes Best Start assessment on either Friday 29 January or Monday 1 February and begin school on Tuesday 2 
February.  
 

 

Term 4 2020 

 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday Saturday/ 
Sunday 

Week 10 14 DEC 
Kindergarten 
Graduation 
 
Picnic Day for 
students & staff 
 
Swimming 
Carnival – 3 
notes due today 

15 DEC 16 DEC 
Year 6 Assembly  
 
Last day of term 
for students and 
staff 

17 DEC 
 
HOLIDAYS 
 

18 DEC 
 
HOLIDAYS 

19/20 DEC 

 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
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